
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: Mayor Orffer and City Council 

From: Kevin Trewhella 

Date: July 1, 2021 

Department: Water and Wastewater 

 

Water and Wastewater treatment Plants are operating excellently. 

The Department of Ecology has put as part of our Permit that during the warm 

parts of the year we keep the Effluent from the WWTP below 20 degrees 

Celsius.  

To keep that temperature below 20 C we have a chiller. That chiller is now 17 

years old. It is coming to the end of its life expectancy.   

On another note, I would like to thank Todd Baun for his years of service for the 

City of McCleary.  He will be missed. I wish him great fortune in whatever he 

does in the future. 

 

 

Have a great week! 

 

Kevin Trewhella 

 

 

 

 


